
 

 

May 27, 2015 

Canadian Advocacy Network (CAN) 

Ottawa, Ontario 

 

Dear CAN Board Members, 

 

We have received a donation in the amount of $2,414.11 from the Canadian Advocacy Network, and I 

wanted to take a moment to acknowledge your gift, but also to thank you for your leadership as an 

active network and group of passionate individuals.   In addition to the financial contribution you made 

to support Nepal Relief efforts, I want to highlight your help to secure free media placement in various 

outlets, and to raise awareness for the Coalition in different spheres of influence.  

 

Your generosity speaks to your network’s values, but also to your members’ generosity and engagement 

towards the most vulnerable. We are committed to leading change as an organisation, and strengthen 

the Canadian Humanitarian sector through collaboration. Your support contributes to that objective as a 

gesture of trust. 

 

Your gift is already making a difference in the most affected zones of Nepal. The member agencies of the 

Humanitarian Coalition are on the ground in Nepal, assisting survivors of the earthquake. The task is 

daunting, but years of experience in the region and solid partnerships with local organizations mean that 

our agencies are already having a tangible impact. 

 

They are providing a wide range of emergency items and services, such as shelters, blankets, clean water 

and sanitation supplies, water storage units, food, medical aid, baby kits, and other essentials. Because 

children and pregnant women are particularly vulnerable in the aftermath of natural disasters, special 

attention is given to their nutrition needs and to protection measures. 

 

The large-scale devastation in Nepal has wreaked havoc with roads and infrastructures. But despite 

immense logistical and communication challenges, work continues day and night to reach people in 

remote areas.  The ongoing generous support of Canadians is essential for relief efforts to have an 

impact and reach populations in the form of shelter, clean water and sanitation supplies, food, medical 

aid, and other essentials.  The work is not over, and our members are committed to working hand-in-

hand with affected communities as long as needed.  

 

We will share an impact report with you once the situation is more stable, in a few months. Should you 

have any question, please feel free to reach out.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Nicolas Moyer 

Executive Director 


